Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 1/18/2010
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC),  Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), Celeste Coulter (ECWC), David Lebo (ECWC) Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the December meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A. Madeline announced that Commissioner Robert Mushen has begun a new program called Coffee with the Commissioner, in which citizens are invited to the Commissioner’s home to discuss any ideas or concerns that they may have within District 5 of Clatsop County. The events are occurring bi-weekly on the first and third Wednesdays of the month. Madeline has been invited to present at the next meeting on Wednesday February 3rd at 9am. The presentation will focus on the goals and objectives of the Ecola Creek Watershed Council, current and future projects, and how local residents can get involved to help keep the Ecola Creek Watershed healthy. Madeline asked the council if there were any issues that they would like for her to highlight in the presentation. The council discussed various concerns and projects that they would like to have mentioned in the presentation. 
B. Madeline also announced that as part of the Listening to the Land series, the North Coast Land Conservancy and Necanicum Watershed Council are going to have a discussion about the off-channel wetland restoration project that was completed last summer along the Necanicum River. The presentation is on Wednesday January 20th, at 7 pm at the Seaside Public Library. The following Saturday there will be a tour of the site and volunteering tree planting effort. 

C. Mike Manzulli announced that there will be a public meeting on the Oregon Department of Forestry’s proposed changes to their forest management plan for on Clatsop and Tillamook State Forest lands. The proposed changes include boosting logging by reducing in size those areas dedicated to preserving older forests while also increasing clear-cutting by 15 to 20 percent. The new decision will affect approximately half a million acres of state managed mountainous terrain between Portland and Oregon’s North Coast. The meeting will be held at Seaside City Hall on Thursday January 28th from 5:30 to 9 pm. 
D. Nadia announced that the next HRAP presentation will be on Thursday February 4th at 7pm at the Cannon Beach Public Library. The topic will be “As the World Terns” about wildlife on East Sand Island. All of the previous presentations in this series have been fascinating and well attended. All council members are encouraged to attend these events. For more information visit the Friends of Haystack Rock website at http://friendsofhaystackrock.org/. 

E. Nadia also announced that The Cape Falcon Marine Reserves committee will be meeting on Wednesday January 27th down in Tillamook at the Forestry Center. The committee would like members of the general public to attend the meeting to speak about what they would like to have happen in regard to Marine Reserves. The meeting will also include an overview of the Marine Reserve program and what is being proposed at Cape Falcon. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Arch Cape Riparian Planting Grant: At the last Ecola Creek Watershed Council, it was announced that we finally heard back from Stimson Lumber about gaining access to their property to replant the riparian areas. Unfortunately, we did not receive their permission to plant native vegetation on the properties that were specified in the original small grant application. However, Nadia was able to generate maps of the Arch Cape areas that are also in need of riparian enhancement. Madeline has received permission from OWEB and the small grant team to amend the original grant to work on these alternative riparian areas. Madeline contracted Regina Southworth to conduct the planting. We will also have a work crew help plant areas through a donation from Clatsop SWCD. Both Nadia and Madeline have been out with Regina to help work on the sites. We are optimistic that we can complete the project by the February 20th, 2010 completion date. 

B. Elk Flats Project: Last month, Madeline discussed with the council that after the OWEB review team site visit in November, she received feedback from one of the OWEB review team members that he believed the cost estimates for the Elk Flats project were too high. To address his concerns, Madeline asked a local contractor that has worked with CREST in the past on restoration projects to do a constructability check of the site. This involved the contractor visiting the project site and providing a cost estimate that he would submit if he were bidding on the project. Although he mentioned almost exactly the same issues that the project engineer and Madeline had discussed with the OWEB review team to explain the higher excavation costs, the estimate he provided allowed Madeline to reduce the project budget by about $10k. Madeline resubmitted the revised budget to Tom Shafer, along with an explanation of the contractor’s comments to bring to the review team meeting at the beginning of January. We will hear more about OWEB’s funding decision in March. 

C. Fundraising Dinner: Madeline discussed with the council the idea of turning this year’s North Coast Watershed Association meeting into a fundraising dinner to incorporate more community involvement and raise money for the watershed association. The council offered suggestions such as holding the event on a tour boat of the Columbia River or having a keynote speaker at the event. 

D. February Watershed Council Meeting Date: Next month, the Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting will again fall on a federal holiday. Because there is a possibility that Madeline will be out of town that weekend, she asked the council to change the date for the next meeting. The council determined that the 2 dates that would work best for the rescheduled February meeting would be Tuesday February 16th, or Monday February 22nd. Madeline will send a request to watershed council members to vote on which date they prefer. Based on the responses, she will send out an announcement letting everyone know when the next meeting will be held. 

IV. For the good-of-the-order:  
A. Sea Ranch Plantings: At the December council meeting, a discussion was held about the possibility of planting native vegetation on the Sea Ranch property. Bob, Celeste, David and Madeline met with Rainmar Bartl, the Cannon Beach city planner to discuss the potential project. They were told that the project would require a development permit to conduct any planting on the property because it is a zoned wetland. Mike M. looked into the city ordinances and found that there may be a possibility that we do not have to obtain a permit because we would be replacing vegetation that had previously existed on the property. In order to proceed with this project, the council determined that it would be best to create a project proposal to bring to the city of Cannon Beach. The proposal would involve looking at the property and determining what plants currently exist on the property, what plants are needed, and how many need to be planted. Celeste volunteered to help with this proposal
V. Adjourn
